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Protection District is

CREART St ) rvmgnint(l as a progressive
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; highest quality of
emergency services. They
are committed to the
iRy preservation of life,
V1 | Il property, and the
‘ environment by effectively
and efficiently meeting the
emerging public safety and
welfare needs of our diverse
community.
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Detailed history about the fire department has been
complied by a former member. The link below will take
to that site. You can even get your own copy of the
STMFD history by Al Ring.
www.ringbrothershistory.com
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Swobe Detectors
Save Lives

ST. MATTHEWS

Fire Protection District
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 240 Sears Avenue BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Thomas O. Eifler, Chairman Louisville, KY 40207 Joe Wolfe

James P. Graven, Treasurer [502] 893-7825 Richard J. Tonini

John Volkerding, Secretary Jack Monohan
William J. Seng Faye Ellerkamp

Fire Chief

To: All Trustees

From: Chief William J. Seng
Date: January 5, 2009

Re: District Activity

V(hope everyone had a great holiday season this year. | know my family sure did.

1/2333 the 1994 E-One pumper is back in service after having the engine replaced last month due
to a catastrophic break down. Clarke Diesel completed the repairﬂ'ust beforg. the Christmas
Holiday. The final repair cost was $19,874.13. .5’7/2. Lprv, Aﬁf Cocay

Vﬁne contract for the new 2009 Pierce Tractor Drawn Aerial Ladder has been signed and has been
issued an order number. Several of the committee members will be traveling to Pierce within the
next couple of weeks to finalize the order.

A‘ irefighter Tom Marshall is off from work for an extended period of time with a shoulder injury
and will need to have surgery. The time off could be as long as March. To save on the overtime
cost Sergeant McCune was moved from day work to shift work to cover Tom’s vacancy. I will

keep you posted on his progress.

/ All of the major communication equipment that needed to be installed for the cell tower at
Station 2 has been completed. All of the new radio equipment that is to go along with this
MetroSafe update is still scheduled to be delivered sometime this spring. 1 wouldn’t hold your
breath!

/Enclosed you will find a copy of a Thank You Card from Mike Beneke. He gave this to me the
night of our prime rib dinner and asked me to pass it on.

Also enclosed are several EA’s for your review!

See you this Thursday evening!
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Minutes of Meeting of
Trustees of St. Matthews Fire
Protection District

January 8, 2009

The meeting of the St. Matthews Fire Protection District Board of Trustees was
held on January 8, 2009 at the St. Matthews Fire Protection District Station # 1,
240 Sears Avenue. Chairman Tom Eifler called the meeting to order at 5:30
P.M.

Trustees present were Tom Eifler, Joe Wolfe, Jim Graven, John Volkerding, Rick
Tonini, Faye Ellerkamp, and Jack Monohan. Also present were Chief Seng, Larry
Heaphy, Brendan Montgomery, George Wiggins, Joe Bewley, Dave Dugan,
Charles McCune, Nick Clark and Nick Heilmann.

Minutes
The minutes of the December 11, 2008 meeting were reviewed. Jack Monohan

moved; Rick Tonini seconded that the minutes be approved. The minutes were
approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Report

Jim Graven gave the treasurer’s report.
Our CRC revenue for November was $1,525.87.

After 6 months of the fiscal year the finances are still in excellent shape. The
District now has about $1,169,000 spread between 5 local banks for security.
The first major real tax revenue check was received in December and the second
large check should be received in January. Through 6 months expenses have
run 50.53% of the budgeted amount.

Jim discussed the current interest rates on our CD’s and how they will have to be
renewed at lower rates in the near future.

Jack Monohan moved to approve the treasurer’s report. Rick Tonini seconded;
the motion passed unanimously.

Chief's Report

Chief Seng reported the following items:
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The final contract for the new aerial truck has been signed and returned from
Pierce Mfg. Several members of the truck committee will travel to Pierce later this
month to finalize the details of our specifications with their engineers.

Unit 2633 is back in service with a rebuilt engine from Clark Diesel. The rebuilt
engine includes a 3 year warranty. The final cost of the repair was $19,874.13.

Firefighter Tom Marshall is off work for several months with a non work related
shoulder injury. In order to save overtime Sergeant Charles McCune as been
moved to shift work on a temporary basis to fill Tom’s vacancy.

All the major communication equipment has been installed on the cell tower at
station 2. The new radio equipment for all Metro agencies is expected later this
spring.

Enclosed is a letter of thanks from Captain Mike Beneke and the crew of 2658
Platoon 3 for the awards dinner and holiday gift cards.

The 2008 Electrical Code was adopted for Kentucky.

Chief Reckner of Jeffersontown is still involved in a lawsuit with the State
concerning the rights for local cities to require home sprinklers.

Jack Monohan moved to send $1000 to Jeffersontown Fire District to help with
legal costs of this lawsuit. Jim Graven seconded; the motion passed
unanimously.

Chief Seng requested the following expenditures for January 2009

Remove old heating equipment from Station 1 $4,200.00

Sending 4 firefighter to the FDIC Conference $6,790.00
Replacement energy efficient lighting fixtures $11,755.00
for stations1 & 2

Labor to install lights $10,589.00
Upgrade IFSTI Training Programs $ 915.30

Install a working fire hydrant for training at station 1 $ 3,300.00

Jack Monohan motioned to approve the expenditures. Rick Tonini seconded;
the motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

No report

—
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New Business

The family of former firefighter Marty Kamer has sent several letters of thanks for
our firefighters help at the funeral home and during the funeral. Enclosed were 2
checks with the request that they be spent on something to benefit our
firefighters. Chief Seng plans to use the money to purchase flat panel TV's for
the updated firefighters work out room and the firefighter's first floor TV room at
station 1.

The next board meeting will be February 12, 2009.

There being no further business, John Volkerding moved to adjourn. Jack
Monohan seconded; the motion passed unanimously at 6:15 p.m.

Chairman

Secretary

January, 8" 2009

To: St. Matthews Fire District Board of Trustees
From: The crew of Quint 2658 P-3

Re: Thanks

As the Christmas season winds down and we begin a new year. We cannot avoid thinking of how
fortunate we are to be members of the STMFD. You members are mainly responsible for this feeling,
from the more than generous Christmas Gift, to the fitness program that will pay off for years to come
with less injuries and a healthier lifestyle. You have also been more than gracious to reimburse us for
education expenses that will benefit us the rest of our lives.

We are proud to say we belong to the STMFD , we are happy to come to work every day to serve our
community. We feel that we are more than employees and part of something much greater than just a
fire department.

Thank You all for the su%ﬁcoum ent.
Capt. Mike Willinger /"%
7

L4

Sgt. George Wiggins

F.F. Brendan Montgomery ﬁ—? b\)(
F.F. Nick Healmann /2{/’( EZ{ /
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01/21/2009
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